There is an alternative
This Conference recognises that the UK Government’s strategy for dealing with the deficit is not working. At the same time as attacks on public services have led to a loss of jobs and services; to a pay freeze and to poorer pensions on retirement, this economy has slid further into recession with negligible growth and increased borrowing.
This, despite warnings from trade unions, amongst others, that cutting jobs and services and throwing more and more people out of work, will only make matters worse. We warned that our economy depends on a healthy public sector and the private sector depends on public sector contracts. The impact of public sector cuts on the private sector is now clear for all to see.
Conference further notes that the warning from the Institute for Fiscal Studies that these cuts will hit the poor far more than the rich and will increase inequality in the UK has also come to pass with more and more children being pushed into poverty. The planned benefits cuts will only make matters worse, especially for children and disabled people. 
Conference reiterates its belief that there are better ways to deal with the financial crisis – ways which will ensure that the rich and the banks all play their part in the recovery. This government has still not taken steps to deal with tax avoidance amongst the very wealthy. In fact we hear of complicity between HMRC and rich CEOs to avoid big business paying their taxes. Furthermore, the government has opposed EU plans for a financial transaction tax on banks. Clearly they are still happy to protect the banking sector whilst ordinary working people and the most vulnerable in our society take the hit.

Conference welcomes UNISON’s campaigning against the cuts at branch, Scottish and UK level under the Million Voices and Public Works banners. It acknowledges however that we are still not getting the message across to many of our members that there is an alternative; that these austerity measures are not the right way to manage the economic crisis.

Conference calls on the NEC to work with regions and branches to:
1. continue its high profile campaign against public service cuts and the work it has been doing to get the key messages out to members and the public that the cuts are unfair and will damage the economy; 

2. work with the TUC and the STUC to promote the alternatives to this government’s failed economic strategy, including fair taxation which ensures the wealthy and the banks pay their share; investing in growth; and a living wage.

3. continue to support branches to build alliances locally with other UNISON branches, trade unions and community groups to oppose the cuts; and to lobby politicians about the impact of the cuts and for their support to oppose cuts to welfare benefits and public services.
4. work through Labourlink to promote and maintain a political  strategy against the cuts
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